
8/30/23 Board of Trustees  Special Meeting 
6:00 PM Community House 

Police Chief 
Present: Village Clerk/Treasurer Jayna Cool, Trustees: Julie Eisele, Steve Elwood, and Mayor White.  Absent: 
Art Dockerty 
Public: Louise Robusto, Jeremy Polidori, Charlie Straney, Peter Hoesel, Leanne Brisbin, Shelley Arduini, Gary 
Warn, Theresa Elwood, Bridget Manley. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM by Mayor White 
 
Public Comment:  Gary Warn recited a prayer and expressed his gratitude to have Chad Manley take on the 
roll as Police Chief.  
 
A motion was made by Trustee Elwood and seconded by Trustee Eisele to appoint Chad Manley as the Full 
Time Village Police Chief at $98,000.00 per year.  Roll call: Trustee Elwood, Trustee Eisele, Mayor White-Aye, 
Trustee Dockerty-absent.  
 
Chad Manley was sworn in as the Village Police Chief by Clerk/Treasurer Jayna Cool. 
 
There was a discussion regarding the veteran banners throughout the Village.  A motion was made by Trustee 
Elwood and seconded by Trustee Eisele that the Village will take “care, custody, and control” of the banners in 
order to gain a liability insurance certificate naming National Grid as an additional insured at no extra cost to 
the Village insurance policy.  All ayes, motion carried. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Elwood and seconded by Trustee Eisele at 6:15 PM. 
 
 
  


